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NEXT FORUM
Wednesday 2 March 7.00 pm
Mary Rose School, Gisors Road, off Locksway Road
AGENDA
Brent Geese in Milton — Debbie King, Hants Wildlife Trust
Planning and development issues on grazing sites
The work of the Carer’s Centre - Thelma Turner-Hill




Forum MINUTES
6 October 2010

Two meetings were held on 6 October.
In line with ideas to extend the Forum
to more people at different times, all
Meon Road Junior parents of Years 5 &
B were invited to a 3.20 pm meeting.
The usual Open Forum was also held
at 7pm.

MEON ROAD JUNIOR FORUM 3.20
Five parents and 8 children came to
hear from Steve Oldreive and Sophie
Davis from the council Leisure service
how play facilities are provided in the
area. New money from the Government
had improved 28 play areas in the City
for 8-13 year olds and was used in
Milton at Milton Park, Milton Common
and St James Field.

Dawn Fisher explained her role as a
play champion. She is a volunteer
encouraging young people to play in
the parks. This can assist parents who
have more than one child. Dawn will
help at the playscheme on Saturdays at
St James Field financed through the
Forum by a Grassrootsgrants

Parents felt that a Sunday playscheme
would be better than Saturdays when
there is a lot for children to do in town
and the Forum will try for more grants

A parent asked if skate parks are open
to all young people. The answer was
yes. They are for beginners and
immediate levels.

Steve Oldreive advised to report any
accidents etc that happen at play parks
fo the council as he would like to know

about them.

Parents raised the issue of dog fouling
on Milton Common. Steve encouraged
them to keep reporting it and the Chair
agreed to ask the Dog Warden to patrol
in the early mornings. Play park areas
are fenced off to prevent fouling near
play equipment. Parents asked if they
could meet Community Wardens at the
next Forum as they usually only see
them in a van around Milton.

OPEN FORUM MEETING 7FPM
Milton Village Hall and Community Cafe

Chris Richards explained Milton Village
Hall main hall will be extended and a
new second hall built with a new kitchen
which will enable a new café to be built
at the front on the garden. An ash tree
and a fir will be removed but 2 trees
plantad in the park. This is a joint venture
between PCC and Langstone Church.
Steve Macfarlane gave a presentation on
the 36-seater, day-time community café
which will be run by the Church as a 'no
profit’ organisation serving high calibre
coffee, teas, soft drinks and light food.
Milton Village Hall will be able to use the
area in the evenings. Residents and
local businesses had been consulted.

Is the hall was currently underused? Itis
used regularly but the extension will
allow bookings for larger groups.
Although no specific parking will be
offered, cycle racks will be provided.
Likely rental over the period of the lease
would be around £18,000. Concemns
arose on whether the offer of partnership
between this business and the
community centre should have been put
out to tender to gain the best deal for
PCC and future maintenance of the Hall.
There was no —one at the meeting able
to comment on this.



Forum MINUTES 6 Oct cont
CHANGES TO 13/14 FIRST BUS
ROUTE

Danny Johnson of PCC explained the
background of the bus services and
advised that the Council do not run the
buses. PCC do pay for 50% of the non
commercial services in the city, which
the bus companies will not run as the
routes are not profitable. However, 85%
of all routes are commercial routes and
the shareholders of the bus companies
set profits and would withdraw monies if
profits were not met. PCC has no
statutory powers over the bus
companies.

Dervla McHugh, from First Hants &
Dorset Bus Co advised that they have
been struggling to make a profit with the
13/14 route, with sometimes only 1 or 3
passengers using the service in the
evening. Dervia also advised that there
have been no complaints via customer
services to the proposals.

A resident asked when the last bus will
be. CIlir. Vernon Jackson was able to
report that the Council had found
enough funds to pay for 1 further run
along the route at night, so the last
bus for the number 13 will be 20:10
and 19:20 for the number 14.

It was raised that if the buses were more
reliable then maybe more people would
use them. Dervia advised that residents
should report late buses or buses that
do not turn up. Residents advised that
they can never get though on the
customer helpline number. Dervia
acknowledged that it can be difficult to
get through but that complaints or
comments can be done through their
website.

CONTACT FIRST BUS
www firstgroup.com

Dervla's contact numbers are
0772 5150971
Dervla.McHugh@firstgroup.com

Danny Johnson may be
contacted at Portsmouth Council
02392 841346
danny_johnson@portsmouthcc.

gov.uk

Residents were encouraged to use
these means of communication in future
to report all their problems with buses.

An observation was made that it was
not surprising that the 13/14 bus route
had low passenger numbers when the
Portsmouth University had its own free
bus service along the same route. If
this Is a factor in losing evening services
in Milton, then the University buses
should be made accessible to residents.

BRENT GEESE AND PLANNING

The Chair apologised that Hampshire
Wildlife Trust would not be attending
this meeting as advertised. The Trust is
preparing a new Brent Goose Strategy
which will be ready after Christmas and
they will be invited to the next Forum.

CO-OPTED MEMBER

Larry Nicholas, former Link Officer to
the Forum was welcomed at the
meeting and co-opted onto the
Committee.
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Through Ben Dowling, 2 member of the Milton Neighbourhood Forum Committee,
we have had great support from members of the Youth Parliament helping our
Committee Deliver the last issue of Milton Matters. We would like to thank them
most sincerely for helping us out when the Council stopped providing a delivery
service. Such support from all our volunteers is very much appreciated.

The news on future issues, is that we have reached an agreement with the Leader
of the Council and officers. If we include the programme of the Milton Village Hall
Community Association and increase distribution by 1500 PCC will continue to pay
25% the printing cost of Milton Matters, but NO delivery costs. Our advertisers
provide the remaining 75% for which we are most grateful.

At the last Forum, we asked for volunteers to help with delivery. We are keeping
your names and phone numbers in reserve. The Youth Parliament and our
Committee members have completed the delivery of this issue, and we will review
future policy in the light of the plans by the Council to re-organise the Forums
which could involve a change in boundaries along Ward lines. This would exclude
Moorings Way area from Milton. If you believe the Forum area represents the
neighbourhood you identify with, please e-mail your councillor (see P.20)



d‘““" Christ Church
United Reform Church
g 239 Milton Road
Milton
PO4 8PH

www.littlespinnakerspreschool.co.uk
(formerly St James Pre-School)

Friendly community Pre-school, Ofsted registered
We take children from 2 years old

Monday — Friday 9am to 3pm (term time only)

There are limited sessions available for an immediate start
and we are now booking sessions for 2011/2012

Please call 07772 241662 or e-mail:
littlespinnakerspreschool@yahoo.co.uk

for more information

SEAMS UNREAL

For all your sewing needs
80 Locksway Road
Nettie, professional seamstress, for
alterations- fancy dress
evening wear - Prom - bridesmaids’ dresses
children's wear

Open Mon - Fri 9 - 5 and Sat 10-2
Phone 02392 754432 (07851 439829)



YOUR LOCAL FAMILY LAW SOLICITOR

RUTHERFORD SOLICITORS
257 MILTON ROAD
MILTON
PORTSMOUTH
FPO4 8PQ
TEL: 02392 735700
www.rutherfordsolicitors.co.uk
We specialise in:
FAMILY LAW.EMPLOYMENT LAW,
CIVIL DISPUTES/DEBTS/INJUNCTIONS/HOUSING
WILLS/LASTING POWER OF ATTORNEY
PLEASE TAKE ADVANTAGE OF THE FACT THAT UNTIL AT LEAST
157 APRIL 2011 WE WILL NOT BE CHARGING VAT ON OUR COSTS
MAKING AN ADDITIONAL SAVING TO YOU OF 20%

We have extended our half price offer on Will Drafting until
31°"MARCH 2011

“*THERE IS CURRENTLY NO VAT TO PAY ON THESE CHARGES ™
THIS WILL BE REVIEWED IN APRIL 2011

Straightforward Individual Will: £79.00
Straightforward Joint/Mirror Will: £99.00

Please telephone or call in to the office for further details

&



We asked in thee last edition and asked if you knew what
this was. The Great Green Bush Cricket is the largest insect
in England and can only be found in the south around July to
October. It prefers to live on rough grassland and on uncut
fields in long tall grass but it needs bare patches of grass

nearby to lay its eggs.

The GGB Cricket is about 5 cm in length, is a grass-green
colour and has a cone-shaped head with a brown stripe on the top with two long
antennae. You can often hear the cricket before it is seen when the males rub their
hind legs together very quickly to create a 'song’ which attracts females. The crickets
do not live through the winter, depending upon their eggs for next year's population.

The Council has recognized the importance of this and other rare creatures by including
part of Milton Locks, 4 hectares of Lakeside, Great Salterns Nature Reserve, part of
the Golf Course, part of Horsea Island, part of Eastney Beach, as Local Wildlife Sites
to enable planning officers to prevent building on the city's wildlife spots. 5o next
summer, don't be surprised if you find one of these very special giant crickets on the
open areas around the east of the city. If you see one, it is a very memorable sight.

THE FRIDAY CARERS GROUP

A support group for Carers of people with any disability, whether a family member,
friend or neighbour. We meet every 4th Friday of the month from 10.00 — 12.00
at The Old House at Home (Restaurant Area), where the lovely staff look after us
with unlimited tea/coffee (and bacon rollst).

FRIDAY CARERS is a social support group and many outside, respite events are
arranged for other days. This is a chance for you to get away from your caring role
for a little time.  You can be sure of a warm welcome there, mixing with persons ‘in
the same boat as yourself with the problems in their caring role — if you are
interested just turn up and join with other Carers.

If you would like to attend and have trouble leaving the person you care for ring
THE CARERS CENTRE 92. 756780 (1170rchard Rd Southsea (opposite Lidyl's
Car Park)) and they may be able to help you with a sitting service.

Thelma Turner Hill

(Thelma will be at our Forum on 2 March to tell you about the Carers’
Centre work and answer your questions) 7



THE OLD HOUSE AT HOME
Locksway Road

MORE.THAN JUST A PUB!
A pub that rid'_ & If 0{1 serving the community.
) 4'gvailable at all times

days and warm evenings

varm and cosy on the colder

Thursday night is “Ukulele Strummers” open invitation night
Sky TV, Darts and Pool also available.
Tel: 023 9273 2606



Welcome to the first of reqular arficles about your local community centre! Our thanks to
Milton Neighbourhood Forum who have kindly agreed to include our news & info regularly
in Milton Matters in exchange for helping to deliver the magazines!

MILTON VILLAGE HALL DEVELOPMENT
Finally, after all the years of trying and hoping, Milton Village

new hall will be added to the rear of the property and will offer a
larger space for hire with a capacity of up to 100 people.

Building work is scheduled to start late February and we are pleased to advise
that the building will remain open and in full use while the work is carried out.
Plans for the new hall and layout will be available to view in Reception. Itis
expected that the work will be completed by June. Enquiries to hire the new hall
are now being taken.

PARTY HIRE

Milton Village Hall is the ideal venue for children's parties! Times to
choose from are: 12 noon - 2pm or 3pm - 5pm on Saturdays &
Sundays and on some days during school holidays.The party
booking includes an additional half hour either side of your 2 hour party for set up
& clear up and costs just £30 all inl What's more there’s a discount for members!

@ TRIPS/HOLIDAYS

4= | ne Association offers a range of friendly trips & holidays for its
;i’%é friends & neighbours. There's a wide variety on offer including local

day trips, London theatre trips, weekend breaks and even long haul
holidays! Examples for this year so far include London shows *Wicked' and
‘Shrek’, Disneyland Paris, Isle of Wight Weekend, Baltics Cruise and New
York. You don't have to be a member of the Association to participate but
members receive priority booking and cheaper rates. All the proceeds from the
trips & holidays help to support the running of the Association — so you can
actually have lots of fun and help support your local centre at the same timelll A
new programme is due out in March with lots of day trips, weekends and news
about trips further afield. Don't miss out, contact the office to get your copy of the
new programme. All are welcome: all ages; whether you're on your own or with
family & friends; even most mobility difficulties not usually a problem!
For more information about any of the clubs/groups which meet at the hall, party
hire, frips and holidays or volunteering, Please contact Allison in the office on
92873788. Office hours are 9.30 to 12noon TUES to FRIDAY
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MILTON VILLAGE HALL
CURRENT PROGRAMME OF CLUBS AND

ACTIVITIES
Monday Tuesday | Wednesday | Thursday | Friday Saturday | Sunday
10-11 10-11 10-11 9.30- 9.3011.30 10-11
Music Music Music Mad | 10.30 Yoga Keep Fit
Mad Mad Weight
Watchers
10-12 Available | Available
French
12-1 12-1 1-3 1-2 For For
Drumming NHS Craft Tai Chi Private Private
For Quit Club Hire Hire
Health SmokKing
6-7 5-6.15 6-7 5-6 4.30-6
Zumba Yoga Dog Filates Yoga
Dance (Teens) | Training
7-9 6.30- 6.15- 6.30-8.30 6-8
Tap 8.30 8-9 7.15 Yoga Dog
Dancing Yoga Keep Fit Filates Training
COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Due to retirement & ill health we now have a few vacancies on
our Management Committee to help run the Community
Association. With the imminent hall development, it's a
particularly exciting time to be involved!

All we need is a couple of hours every other month to attend a meeting here at
the hall. If you have more time, occasional help at an event or attend other

meetings on committee’s behalf would be great.

We only need what time you can sparel

For more information about any of the clubs/groups which meet at the hall, party
hire, trips and holidays or volunteering, Please contact Allison in the office on

92873788. Office hours are 9.30 to 12noon TUES to FRIDAY
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TYPE OF MEMBERSHIP: please circle ADULT f OAP / CHILD/ FAMILY /
SINGLE PARENT FAMILY / LC INDIVIDUAL /LEISURE CARD FAMILY
MEMBERSHIFP STATUS: please circle

FULL or ASSOCIATE (if outside benefit [Milton] area)

NAME OF APPLICANT(S): and Leisure Card Nos (if applicable)

........................................................ (MR/MRS/MS) ............(dob)
__________________________________________________________ (MR/MRS/MS) _........ (dob)
CHILD . (dob)
CHILD oo (dob)
CHILD oo
CHILD oo
ADDRESS

_______________________________________________________________________ POSTCODE
_____________________ PHONE .. ...

MOBILE PHONE ... EMAIL

l/'we enclose my/our Membership Fee of £

SIGNED . DATED

OFFICE USE: Date Accepted ........................ ReceiptNo. ...
Membership No. ...
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Association

Milton Village Hall, 182 Milton Road, Southsea,
Hants, PO4 8PR
Tel/lFax: 02392873788 Email: info@mvca-

milton.co.uk
Website: www.mvca-milton.co.uk

NEW MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 2010/2011

Membership will run from 1 September 2010 to 31* August 2011.
Persons joining as members in the last quarter of the year (June to
August) will pay half the fee for that year. Your membership number will
be forwarded by post after registration and must be quoted on all
booking forms and correspondence.

ANNUAL FEES:

ADULT £12 FAMILY £20 SINGLE PARENT FAMILY £15
OAP £11

LEISURE CARD HOLDERS - INDIVIDUAL £10 FAMILY £17

Please complete the details overleaf and return this form with
payment to Milton Village Hall.
Please make cheques payable to "Milton Village C. A"

Supported by Portsmouth City Council
National Federation of Community Organisations
Registered Charity No. 1003706
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sids Ladies Hair &
Beauty

creative cuts “ styling & colouring
wedding & prom hair
professional friendly team

NE W Kayleigh'’s beauty room
eyelash extensions * waxing * facials
manicure * massage * reflexology
Tanfastic spray tan

ST”’L at very competitive prices
sids Gents

open at 8 am 6 days week

‘looking after you’

02392 291150






